FINAL MINUTES
Salem Parks and Recreation Commission

Minutes of Meeting

Date and Time:
Tuesday. March 20, 2018, 6:45 P.M.
Meeting Location:
Dining Room, 5 Broad St.
Members Present:
Bob Callahan, Chris Burke, Amy Everitt, James Shea
Member Absent:
Deb Amaral

Also Present:
Trish O’Brien

Clerk:
Kathleen Fitzgerald
Meeting Called to Order
James Shea calls the meeting to order at 6:45 P.M. 

New Business
Approval of Minutes of the meeting on February 28, 2018.   Bob Callahan moves to approve, seconded by Chris Burke and unanimously passes.
First on the Agenda:

Ian Cannon, Salem Jazz and Soul Festival.  The event will take place on August 18-19, 2018 with some set up time requested on August 17, 2018.  A request was made for use of the hatch shell and to have a beer garden to house crowds and comply with liquor laws.  They will have vendors with handmade items at the event.  Parking lot will be closed and they will reimburse the City for lost revenue from the meters.
Bob Callahan asked how the meter reimbursement was calculated and Ian explained that they calculate use of each meter for twelve hours per day and is paid to the City Parking Department in advance of the event.  Trish O’Brien stated that it should go to the Salem Willows Meter Fund and requested that this money should be brought to the Park & Rec instead of the City Parking Department, Ian agreed to do this.

Trish O’Brien asked Ian if parking passes for festival personnel, trucks, etc. were needed and Ian advised that only one vehicle would remain in the festival event area during the event which was the vehicle with the band gear.

Bob Callahan asked if any equipment is left overnight.  Ian said yes, but that security was hired.
Trish O’Brien asked about the trash pick-up plan and Ian advised that they ask the City to do more frequent pick-ups during the event.

James Shea asked if the beer truck would be on the grass and Ian stated that it would stay on the paved area and that the panel truck was about 15’ long and that there would be no damage to the grass.  James Shea also advised that they would need to pull a permit for electricity and to see the Licensing Board regarding the beer tent.
Bob Callahan asked about overhead expenses vs. festival expenses and how they are broken down.  Ian stated that festival expenses include the hiring of bands, etc. and overhead expenses included monthly storage fees for gear, insurance, postage, etc.
Bob Callahan makes a motion to approve the event, seconded by Chris Burke, and passes unanimously.

Pastor Moises Dominguez, FEPAU Community.  This will be the fourth year for the event.  The event date requested is Saturday, July 28, 2018 from 12:00 P.M. to 6:00 P.M.

James Shea asked if there would be speakers used and music played and Pastor Dominguez said yes.  It was requested that speakers be pointed toward the Witch House.  Trish O’Brien advised that in the past there had been some issues and that she had met with Pastor Dominguez and his brother-in-law concerning this.
Bob Callahan stated that even if a permit was issued for this event, the police could get involved if there were any issues.  Bob Callahan also asked about attendance and Pastor Dominguez advised that they were expecting about 3,000 people.  James Shea asked if there would be enough port-a-potties and Pastor Dominguez said there would be.

Bob Callahan makes a motion to approve the event, seconded by Amy Everitt and passes unanimously.

Julie Potter-Brown, Farm Direct Co-op.  Julie appeared for the annual request to operate the co-op from June 5 and 7 through November 1, 2018 at Leslie’s Retreat.  She stated that they would probably also be doing three pre-season events in May.  Set-up would be between 1:00 P.M. and 1:30 P.M. and that they tried to be packed up and out by 7:30 P.M.  She further advised that there had been no issues with shared parking at the dog park.  She did advise that the co-op shed had survived the prior storms, but that it may need to be replaced in the coming years.  She let the Board know that the co-op delivered left over fruits and vegetables to the COA twice a week when there were any.  She also advised that they accept SNAP benefits.
Chris Burke asked if there was anything different from the prior year and Julie advised that there was a little bit of damage from the storms, but nothing different with what the co-op offered.

Amy Everitt moves to approve, seconded by Chris Burke, and passes unanimously.

Joseph Majahad, NORG Nite Owl Rocketry.  The event dates requested were Saturday, September 8 and Sunday, September 9, 2018 from 5:30 P.M. to 8:30 P.M. and Thursday, November 8 and Thursday, November 15 from 4:30 P.M. to 7:30 P.M. at Gallows Hill Park.  Mr. Majahad advised that this was the second official NORG event.

James Shea asked if the event was to go to the park and shoot off a couple of rockets and Mr. Majahad said yes.  He also stated that they were looking for more participation and would hopefully get more members.  Trish O’Brien asked if he had reached out to the Boys’ and Girls’ Club and he stated that he had not, but would reach out to them.  Trish O’Brien also suggested getting the Park & Rec involved and suggested that he be in touch with Kathy McCarthy, program director and suggested the possibility of making rockets.
James Shea inquired about the size of rockets launched and Mr. Majahad said it was based on the size of the field.  Mr. Shea wanted to let Mr. Majahad that safety was the main concern and Mr. Majahad advised that he would get a fire permit.
A motion to approve the event was made by Chris Burke, seconded by Amy Everitt and pass unanimously.

Charlie Sinclair, AOH Golf Tournament.  This request is for an event to be held on Monday, May 7, 2018 at Olde Salem Green.  Mr. Sinclair stated that the proceeds from this event would go entirely to the AOH Scholarship Fund.
A motion was made by Amy Everitt to approve this event, seconded by Bob Callahan and passes unanimously.

Gordon Bowman, North Shore Concert Band.  No show.  This request is for events on June 26, July 17, July 24, July 31, and August 7, 2018 at the Salem Willow Hatch Shell.
‘

There was some discussion regarding the long history of this event.

Bob Callahan makes a motion to approve the events, seconded by Amy Everitt and pass unanimously.

Paul Lever, Golf Course Superintendent and Scott MacDonald, Club House Manager, Olde Salem Green.  To host an event on behalf of the Massachusetts Golf Association on Tuesday, June 26, 2018.
Scott and Paul talked about equipment needs and other projects occurring at the golf course.
Superintendent’s Report:
Discussion ensued on golf course needs, how things were going, etc.  There was continued discussion regarding golf cart paths and Mayor Driscoll is in support of this project.  Funding will be secured through CPA, CIP or through a bond by the City.

James Shea asked about the golf cart issue.  Scott MacDonald said the situation gets worse every year.  James Shea inquired about the golf cart situation and was advised by Scott that the situation gets worse every year.

Trish O’Brien advised  that Paul did a very nice job explaining new path vs. expanded path and that he is working with Charlie Dam from the Engineering Department on a quote, but is waiting for the snow to subside.

Bob Callahan explained that the golf course was originally made as a walking course and was not intended for carts.  It should be emphasized in the application that it will be for new paths, not repairing existing paths which will make a difference in the allocation of funds.  It was further advised that the application should state that Olde Salem Green is not only recreational but historic.

James Shea asked if CPA didn't approve, what the alternative plan would be.  Trish O’Brien said she thought the money will be bonded on the City side.

Amy Everitt said in terms of CPA money, if you check both categories on the application, and assuming each has different criteria, would it be better to focus on one to make a strong case.  Chris Burke suggested having a meeting with Jane Guy to help write the application.
It was advised that Paul Lever has put together a packet where money will go and that Paul recommended a rate increase for carts of $1.00 for 9 holes and $2.00 for 18 holes.  It was explained that this increase was per person.

Chris Burke makes a motion to approve the increase in golf cart fee, seconded by Bob Callahan and pass unanimously.

There was some discussion by Bob Callahan about being approached by someone to have a bar-b-que away from the Club House and it was suggested that they be in touch with Scott MacDonald directly.

Chris Burke inquired about the status of trees and planting.  He asked Paul about seeing a plan with specimen trees and stated that he would like to see this as a capital project.  James Shea asked if we have the ability to design something.  Trish O’Brien advised that she would talk with Shawn.  Chris Burke asked is this would be treated like a park improvement and James Shea asked how the project started – do we go to the Planning Department for grant money and design?  Trish advised that there were many projects in front of this but they we may be able to get money for a landscape architect.  James Shea suggested that Chris be in touch with Rick Rennard and look at the area together so that it might be funded by Park & Rec and that if the fee of approximately $25,000.00 for a landscape architect could be avoided, that would be great.
Dave Gilbert next spoke about the Reserve America Program and advised that one of the issues with the online registration is that people prefer to speak with a live person.  He did advise that the online registration was working well and that it made his job easier and allowed him to focus on function hall and events.  Trish O’Brien advised that upgrades are being been done and that they were now dealing the ramp issue by improving and widening the side ramp. She also advised that that new floor and doors were needed and that a consultant from Waters & Brown would be contacted regarding painting.  Trish also stated that she wanted to update the deck with composite materials.  There was further discussion regarding the floors and the application of tiles over the linoleum and the expense involved.
Dave advised that the improvements to the RV fields were very successful.  Bob Callahan asked if there was any storage of RV vehicles on the property and Dave advised that there really was not space for storage since Bill McHugh used most of the space.

There was some discussion about an increase in site fees.

A motion was made by Bob Callahan to increase site fees to $35.00, seconded by Amy Everitt and passes unanimously.

Revenue Report:

Trish O’Brien spoke about the Witch House and advised that she thought the revenues from there could be used for Camp Naumkeag and Pioneer Village.

Chris Burke wanted to talk about the $25,000.00 for the Willows.  It was advised that they would be paving sections where the tilt-a-whirls were and that paving should be done in the grassy knoll section where it gets very dusty.  It was also stated that landscaping would be done.  Trish O’Brien advised that there were many projects being considered and that the Willows was in the study phase and that she would find out more information.  Chris Burke asked Trish how we find out what the plan was and Trish advised she would speak with Kim Driscoll.
Bob Callahan advised that he could not be present at the April meeting.

A motion to adjourn is made by James Shea and seconded by Bob Callahan and unanimously passes.
The meeting ended at 7:45 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathleen Fitzgerald, Clerk
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